GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 5th OCTOBER 
AT 7.30PM IN VELINDRE VILLAGE HALL

Present:
         Mr Andrew Jones (Chairman)
                              Mr Glenn Smith (Vice Chairman
                              Mrs K M Griffiths

                              Mr Eric Hoole

                              Councillor Geraint Hopkins

                              Mr Ray Jeffries

                              Mr Haydn Jones

                              Ms Cheryl Lloyd                              
                              Mr Derek Price
In Attendance:     Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

                                                        ACTION

                                                                                                                            ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Andrew Jones took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
     meeting. 
     There were no declarations of interest

2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

     There were no apologies for absence
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 7th September were approved 

    4) Matters Arising                                                                                         ACTION                                                                  
         Outline Planning Permission had been given for 4 dwelling on the 

         Millfield site but this was stated to be subject to certain conditions 

         which were the subject of a separate report which was not attached to          AJ

         the minutes. AJ undertook to obtain a copy of the report   
         DP wished it to be known that he was totally opposed to the idea of 

         unloading canoes on the Bont itself. It was felt that a joint meeting

          with Glasbury Community Council would be useful in the context of 

          trying to find a solution to the problems associated with such a large 
          number of canoeists many of whom had travelled a considerable

          distance. AJ,RJ,EH &DP expressed a willingness to attend such a

          meeting. It was also felt that a representative of the de Winton family

          should be invited to attend as the Bont  was probably still in their 

          ownership.AJ undertook to make the necessary arrangements. It was             AJ

          also suggested that a paddock on the other side of the river (believed 

          to be in the ownership of WAG) might be made available for parking.                           
          AJ reported that it was the shingle bank that was a SSSI.           
           It was noted that the offending signs adjacent to the entrance to
           Gwenyfed School had now been removed.
           In answer to a question from GS MH confirmed that Poppies 

           Restaurants Ltd was a service company (trading name) that he used 
           and that was why his clerks fees and expenses were paid to this 

           company

           It was agreed that AJ and DP should be added to the existing bank             MH 

           mandate  
           AJ reported that the website was in the process of  being set up 
           (www.gwernyfed.co.uk) and that Nic Carter-Jones was now looking 
           for some graphics. It was suggested that some pictures of Gwernyfed 
           House (before it became a school) might be appropriate. 
           AJ undertook to co-ordinate this exercise                                                       AJ
            It was agreed that only the Councillors names and telephone numbers 
            should be shown on the site. MH was also asked to provide                         MH

            Mr Carter-Jones with copies of the Minutes from the time he took 

            over as Clerk 
            AJ reported that he had attended the last Open Day at Gwernyfed 

            School and that it had been very worthwhile.
5) Literature and Information received                                                  ACTION
Noted.

With regard to the circular from PCC about improving links between 

the County Council and Community Councils it was felt that this 

was more applicable to larger Councils who had their own staff. 
It was not felt to be relevant to rural communities who could 

make their views known through One Voice Wales.

GS tabled a number of addition items which he had received from 

Jo Price but having examined them MH felt the only matter 

requiring the Council’s consideration  was a planning application

in respect of  some additional stabling at Becksfoot.    
HJ was concerned that there might not be adequate provision for the

disposal of the resultant manure but it was found that this point was 

specifically covered in the detailed notes accompanying the planning 

application. Otherwise there were no objections to the proposed
application.   

     6)   Financial Matters
           The Clerk’s fee for April amounting to £117.50 was approved 

7)  County Councillor’s Report
GH reported that the Local Environment Initiative was now up and 

running and that Gwernyfed’s local representative was Julie Lloyd 

whose contact details were as follows:-
Tel: 01874 754221

Mobile:07831 254289

In future she would be the first point of contact for all matters affecting     
          municipal services eg road cleaning etc                 
      8)   AOB                                                                                                       
GS reported that there was something growing under the road near 
Caeronen Farm which was resulting in a significant hump in the road.         GH

GH undertook to have it attended to.

HJ was concerned at the use of SMA tarmac by The County Council 

- a product that was lethal to horses as it provided no grip. GH explained 

that the product was used by the Council because it was cheaper than           GH

other products and provided excellent grip for motor vehicles.
It was suggested that some other product be used in areas where the 
roads were used extensively by horses and GH agreed to investigate.    

RJ pointed out that some of the conifers near Glasbury Bridge were 

now so high that they were interfering with the street lights and it was          RJ 

agreed that this matter should be referred to Julie Lloyd 

9) Date of Next Meeting
          Tuesday 2nd November in St Peters Church Hall,Glasbury

